King Saud bin Abdulaziz University for Health Sciences







3118

Ext 51022/ Fax: 51119

Date:

14 January 2012 / 20 Safar 1433H

Reference:

AMEEMR / 015 / 2012

Dr. Ahmad Nadeem Akbar,

It was a pleasure meeting you during the World Health Organization (WHO) Accreditation Conference in Tunisia last November 2011 (22nd to 25th) at the same time that we had our AMEEMR Executive Committee Meeting. Please accept our sincerest gratitude for your participation in this event.

AMEEMR is focused to advance medical education to the highest scientific and ethical standards and innovative management of medical education in the Eastern Mediterranean Region at all levels. To achieve this goal, one of the association's objective is to encourage collaboration with sister regional organizations in the WFME and like-minded organizations.

In view of the above, we are happy to welcome you to be a member of AMEEMR to represent Pakistan Medical & Dental Council. PM&DC is an eminent institution in the region and in no doubt will play a role in strengthening the medical education in the Eastern Mediterranean Region. We are very glad to have your institution to be one of the pioneering bodies to be recognized by the World Federation for Medical Education (WFME).

Thank you very much and we look forward to a fruitful collaboration with your institution.

Kindest regards.

DR. IBRAHIM AL ALWAN President, AMEEMR

Dean, College of Medicine

King Saud bin Abdulaziz University for

Health Sciences

PROF. MOHI ELDIN MAGZOUB Secretary General, AMEEMR

Chairman, Dept. of Medical Education

College of Medicine, King Saud bin

Abdulaziz University for Health Sciences

cc:

H.E. Dr. Bandar Al Knawy, President, KSAU-HS and Chief Executive Officer, NGHA Prof. Youssef Al Eissa, Vice President, Educational Affairs, KSAU-HS Mr. Saud Al Bakr, General Director, Administrative and Financial Affairs, KSAU-HS

:lrc

PM&DC clinches AMEEMR membership

ISLAMABAD: Pakistan has been awarded the membership of AMEEMR, the regional organization of the World Federation of Medical Education (WFME). This landmark achievement of the Pakistan been appreciated by medical profession in Pakistan and the world medical regulatory bodies. It is pertinent to mention here that the registrar Pakistan Medical and Dental Council, Dr. Ahmed Nadeem Akbar had advocated and presented the case of Pakistan for this membership. PM&DC is working in partnership with General Medical Council UK and the Federation of State Medical Boards of the United State of America for improving of medical and dental education around the world. Dr Nadeem Akbar said, "The doctors from around the country had been anxiously waiting for this breakthrough and were very keen for the PM&DC membership with the AMEEMR. It was extremely important for employment prospects of Pakistani doctors abroad. United States Government and UK Government had made it mandatory on all regulatory bodies to be member of the WFME through the regional organizations like AMEEMR and only on fulfillment of this condition the Pakistani graduates will be eligible for USMLE after 2015.